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Dear Dr. Stein,

I am pleased to write to you to inform you of the activities of the Pan American Health Organization (PAHO) pursuant to the Declaration on Security in the Americas.

I would like to reaffirm PAHO’s commitment of more than a decade through the resolutions of its Directing Council and in the design of programs and projects to prevent interpersonal violence and the adoption of public policies by the Member States.  This is borne out by the 2008 and 2009 resolutions of the Directing Council on the prevention of violence and injuries, the Plan of Action on Adolescent and Youth Health, and gender equality. Likewise, PAHO is working on the following projects that are more directly related to the Declaration: 

· Taking into account the concept of Human Security formulated and developed since 1994 by the United Nations, PAHO is engaged in several multiagency processes that result in public policies on conflict prevention, promotion of security, and citizen well-being. In Guatemala, for example, with the support of Spanish Cooperation, seven agencies of the United Nations system promoted, with support from the government, the program Consolidating peace in Guatemala through violence prevention and conflict management. In Colombia, the project Healthy and safe environments to ensure decent and productive lives for youths affected by violence is an initiative that also seeks alternatives through jobs and education. Other projects with a human security focus are being carried out in Brazil, El Salvador, Honduras, and Suriname.
· In El Paso and Ciudad Juárez, on the Mexico-United States border, PAHO is involved in a project on violence prevention with broad participation by the cities, the academic sector, and other community groups. Likewise, an Observatory on Violence and Crime is being set up.
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· The establishment of and support for observatories on violence and/or crime, including observatories on gender violence, have been of great interest to PAHO. In fact, support for strengthening and systematizing efforts of this type has been given to Barbados, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, El Salvador, Grenada, Guatemala, Nicaragua, Peru, and Saint Lucia. In some of these cases, initiatives have been taken by the governments themselves, or support has been provided by other international organizations.
· Violence perpetrated by groups of young people, also called youth gangs, has been addressed by PAHO and has led to measures intended to prevent the root causes of that problem at the educational, family, and cultural levels. Promoting youth development is part of this process. Wide-ranging, useful documentation has been produced on prevention projects, and a review has been made of major developments in countries including Colombia, El Salvador, Honduras, Nicaragua, and Peru.
· On November 25, 2009, a global campaign, UNiTE to End Violence against Women, sponsored by the Secretary-General of the United Nations, was launched in Guatemala City, with the participation of the president of the country, Álvaro Caballeros Colom, and various agencies of the United Nations system. It marked the beginning of another phase of activities in all countries of the Americas to strengthen public policies and laws that prohibit and punish violence against women. PAHO is a permanent supporter of this campaign.
· Policies for the reintegration and resocialization of outlawed groups and of former gang members and former combatants in armed conflict have been furthered both by entrepreneurs and by civil society organizations and international banks like the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB).
· Lastly, we support the work of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, in particular its efforts to prevent the corporal punishment of children.

If you should require further information, please contact Dr. Hugo Prado by e-mail at pradohug@paho.org or by telephone at (202) 974-3524, or Mrs. Alessandra Guedes by e-mail at guedesal@paho.org or by telephone at (202) 974-3815.





Sincerely yours,

Mirta Roses Periago

Director
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